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A Message from our 
Executive Director
“How’s Kim today?” This was the predictable, understated, third-person greeting I received every 
time Clen Atchley and I met. Clen served as a board member and board president at Teton Regional 
Land Trust soon after Fremont Heritage Trust merged with Teton Valley Land Trust. He and his wife 
Emma welcomed me to their home on my first day as an intern at the Land Trust more than 25 years 
ago. Clen schooled me on what questions I could and couldn’t ask farmers and ranchers, the business 
aspects of farming, and, kindly, how I’d need to be much more patient in my conversations with his 

peers. A seed potato farmer in Fremont County, Clen was a champion for farmland preservation who donated easements, talked with 
landowners, and traveled to Washington, D.C. to advocate for easement funding for agricultural lands.
 
In a recent conversation, Clen expressed how far the Land Trust has come since the early days, but he also understood the additional 
challenges we face today. Clen passed away this spring, and his memory will always serve as a personal inspiration and source of 
wisdom as we envision the future of the Land Trust.

This year, we are invigorated to implement a strategic plan inspired by you. As part of the planning process, our members, landown-
ers, and partners shared that they: 

•	 Value our work as an integral part of our eastern Idaho landscapes, community, and economy.
•	 Prioritize protecting wildlife corridors, working lands, wetlands, and waterways.
•	 Understand the importance and challenge of stewarding private lands now and forever.

We are committed to accelerating our efforts to conserve critical lands while addressing stewardship needs, diversifying our part-
nerships to ensure the best conservation outcomes, and building our internal capacity to continue and sustain the professional work 
of the Land Trust. Our plan empowers our board, staff, volunteers, and community partners to work collaboratively toward a shared 
vision that will benefit our communities—forever.

Your support is already helping us achieve some of these goals. So far in 2024, the Land Trust has partnered with farmers and ranch-
ers, foundations, and public agencies to help protect more than 2,300 acres of wildlife corridors, upland bird habitat, and working 
farms and ranches. And the unsung heroes of the Land Trust staff, members of our stewardship team, continue to ensure the 42,000 
acres of already-conserved private land in eastern Idaho provide clean water, critical habitat for wildlife, climate resilience, and rec-
reational access that benefits all eastern Idaho’s residents.

This summer, we hope you’ll enjoy one of the properties or trails that the Land Trust has helped conserve. One of our favorites is the 
Teton Creek Corridor trail. Through the Teton Creek Collaborative, the Land Trust and our partners are excited about the placement 
and dedication of the Joselin Matkins Memorial Bridge, which will connect Driggs to the rest of the Teton Creek Corridor trail. 
Joselin will always be a hero to us at the Land Trust, and the corridor protection and community collaboration is part of her legacy.

Clen was right. The Land Trust has come a long way since our humble beginnings 34 years ago and, in a very Clen-like fashion, we 
want to know how you are doing and how you want to engage in conservation. We hope that you will let us know by coming to one 
of our summer events, volunteering with us, stopping by the office, or joining us on a walk. Thank you for your support of the Land 
Trust, saving open spaces, protecting fish and wildlife habitat, and preserving working lands.

Thank you, 

Kim Trotter
Executive Director

Conserving working farms and ranches, fish and wildlife habitat, and 
scenic open spaces in eastern Idaho for this and future generations.
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The South Fork of the Snake
CONSERVATION THROUGH COLLABORATION

By Anna Naylor, Development Associate
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The South Fork of the Snake River is recognized as one the 
most beautiful and significant wildlife habitats in the region. But 
beyond its beauty lies a deeper story—a story of collaboration 
and conservation that has preserved one of the most biodiverse 
habitats in Idaho. During time spent on the South Fork, we have 
the opportunity to witness the evidence of an almost thirty-year 
effort to protect this unique treasure of eastern Idaho.

The Upper Snake River Land Conservation Partnership was 
formed in 1991 in response to the imminent threats of develop-
ment in the area, consisting of the Bureau of Land Management, 
Idaho Department of Fish and Game, and three nonprofit or-
ganizations: The Conservation Fund, The Nature Conservancy, 
and Teton Regional Land Trust. The partnership was formed to 
ensure that the beauty of the area remains preserved and ben-
efits anyone who has fished or floated these waters. Through 
these collaborative efforts, more than 16,000 acres of vital hab-
itat along the South Fork of the Snake River and lower Henry’s 
Fork have been protected through conservation easements.

Conservation easements aren’t just about protecting land in 
perpetuity; they’re about keeping habitats connected. By safe-
guarding these areas, we ensure the continuity of wildlife corri-
dors—essential pathways for species to move and thrive. Along 
the South Fork, these easements on private land help maintain 
crucial links between habitats, supporting the diversity of wild-
life that call this region home.

The South Fork is not just a beautiful river, but a place abundant 
with life. It is the most productive bald eagle nesting habitat 
in the Greater Yellowstone Ecosystem; its cottonwood canopy 
forest, including upland and wetland habitat, is one of the most 
unique and biodiverse ecosystems in Idaho, supporting 126 bird 
species; and, outside of Yellowstone National Park, it hosts the 
largest populations of Yellowstone cutthroat trout in the nation.

The South Fork of the Snake River stands as a testament to the 
power of collaboration and conservation. Its pristine waters and 
abundant wildlife corridors are a reminder of what’s possible 
when we work together to protect these places. As we contin-
ue to navigate the delicate balance between human activity and 
environmental preservation, the organizations, public entities, 
and private landowners that collaborate to protect these places 
are more important than ever, to ensure a positive impact on our 
region’s ecosystems. Teton Regional Land Trust continues to 
work with landowners today to protect more lands within the 
South Fork of the Snake River and the confluence of the Hen-
ry’s Fork and South Fork. It’s up to us to prioritize conservation 
efforts and leave a lasting legacy of stewardship for future gen-
erations. 

More than 300,000 anglers, campers, hikers, boaters, and 
other recreationalists use the South Fork of the Snake River 
each year.
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In the spring of 2023, Teton Regional Land Trust’s Steward-
ship Department received a grant through American Farmland 
Trust’s Soil Health Stewards Grant Program to increase adop-
tion of soil health practices on permanently protected agricul-
tural land in our service area. The Land Trust staff attended a 
weeklong online training in April last year to learn the basics 
and benefits of soil health, how it is practiced, challenges to 
adoption, and how to connect agricultural producers and land-
owners with soil health resources.

So what does “soil health practices” 
even mean? At its core, soil health is 
the continued capacity of the soil to 
function as a vital living ecosystem 
that sustains plants, animals, and hu-
mans. In order to produce nutritious 
forage for livestock, commercial-
ly valuable crops, and grow food to 
eat, the soil for these plants must be 
healthy enough to provide water, nu-
trients, and air. Additionally, different 
plants require different soil inputs. For 
example, rye is winter-hardy and can 
survive in nutrient-poor soils, but corn 
has a comparatively low tolerance for 
cold and requires higher organic mat-
ter content in order to survive. Even 
across the different counties within our service area, there are 
differences in soil types, climate, elevation, hard frost period, 
and annual precipitation that all play into farmers and produc-
ers’ ability to grow crops. 

Simply put, healthy soils tend to produce more nutrient-dense 
crops and overall healthier plants. Farmers and producers want 
the soil on their land to produce high quality food and other 
commodities; capture, filter, and store water; cycle and recy-
cle nutrients; be drought-resilient; protect plants from stress 
and pathogens; store carbon; provide stability; and provide 
habitat for soil biodiversity. In order to achieve this, one must 
first understand and address all four soil health management  
principles.

Disturbance to the soil surface can be minimized through the 
implementation of no-till or minimal till practices, leaving 
harvest residue in place, and prescribed grazing. When the soil 

Soil Health Resources
STEWARDSHIP DEPARTMENT RECEIVES GRANT 

FROM AMERICAN FARMLAND TRUST
By Kristy Smith, Stewardship Associate

4 Soil Health Principles
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surface is disturbed, carbon that could otherwise be supplied 
to plant roots is released into the atmosphere, along with vital 
soil moisture. The soil surface similarly benefits from cover, 
again in the form of leaving crop residue following harvest or 
from planting cover crop. This ensures that precipitation slows 
down as it moves from the soil surface downward through the 
soil profile, increasing water availability to plants and soil or-
ganisms. 

Soil biodiversity can be improved by planting diverse cover 
crops—particularly legumes—diversifying crop species with-
in the same agricultural fields, and integrating livestock. Dif-
ferent cover crops supplement the soil with varying minerals 
and nutrients that are vital to soil health and successful crop 
production. Lastly, living roots can be maintained by sowing 
cover crops during the off-season or interplanting during the 
growing season, avoiding bare ground, managing crop rota-
tions for prolonged cover to maximize nutrient input and min-
imize disturbance, and increasing the amount of time spent in 
perennial crops. 

The wonderful thing about soil health is that it can be tai-
lored to each producer’s needs and budget. For instance, a 
large-scale grain operation may set aside an acre or two to 
experiment with different cover crops, or they may apply a 
large-scale plan to improve soil health, starting with minor 
alterations and amendments to current operations in order to 
better understand how the crops will respond to these changes. 
Case studies regarding soil health practices used in similar cli-
mates to eastern Idaho were published by American Farmland 
Trust (AFT) and can be accessed through the Teton Region-

al Land Trust website. These case studies provide examples 
of practices that worked, as well as some that did not, and 
funding and cost-share opportunities used by producers and 
farmers. 

As part of the grant obligation for the AFT’s Soil Health Stew-
ards Program, the Land Trust’s Stewardship Department has 
developed an action plan to strategize how our organization 
can better promote soil health practices on both protected land 
and land that we may play a part in protecting in the future. 
We created organizational touchpoints where engagement and 
outreach around soil health practices are possible, such as staff 
and board training, landowner communications and network-
ing opportunities, and built off these to define proposed ac-
tions and describe tasks to be completed for that action. The 
Stewardship Department also tracked how many landowners 
and farmers we engaged in soil health discussions over the 
2023 monitoring season. Going forward, we plan to use this 
data to inform where more information and support is needed 
by the agricultural community and to help identify how the 
Land Trust can meet those needs. This work is also done in 
partnership with Natural Resources Conservation Service, 
Friends of the Teton River, and Henry’s Fork Foundation.
  
By applying soil health practices on agricultural ground, pro-
ducers can increase plant biodiversity, provide forage and 
habitat for pollinators and other small animals, improve water 
infiltration, increase the longevity of the soil they work with, 
and, of course, produce healthier, more nutritious crops. These 
actions contribute to overall watershed vitality and foster 
healthy ecosystem functions on a local scale. We are, after all, 
a part of the ecosystem we live in, and by taking steps to im-
prove soil health, we as a community can have lasting positive 
effects on the landscape for the benefit of future generations. 

If you or someone you know are interested in learning more 
about soil health practices in eastern Idaho, please contact 
Teton Regional Land Trust at (208) 354-8939. We would be 
happy to connect you with funding and informational resourc-
es. We look forward to fostering these new and exciting con-
nections between producers, agricultural agencies, and organi-
zations for the purpose of improving soil health.
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Art & Access Along the 
Teton Creek Pathway

NEW IMPROVEMENTS TO SEE AND EXPERIENCE THIS SUMMER
By Renee Hiebert, Conservation Project Manager

With financial support from the LOR Foundation, the Teton 
Creek Collaborative commissioned artist Derek No-Sun Brown 
to create sculptures for the Teton Creek Pathway. This past win-
ter, the sculptures were on display at the Teton Geo Center in 
downtown Driggs. We are honored to have three of No-Sun’s 
sculptures (an elk, a trout, and a bear) find their homes along the 
Teton Creek Pathway this spring.

 
No-Sun is a New 
Mexico-based artist 
honored to be car-
rying on ancestry 
from the Shoshone- 
Bannock, Klamath, 
and Anishinabe Peo-
ple. He was raised on 
the Fort Hall Reser-
vation near Blackfoot, 
Idaho, and on the Boi-
se Forte Reservation 

in Minnesota. He earned his BFA degree from the Institute of 
American Indian Arts in Santa Fe, New Mexico, and started his 
own business, War Medicine Empire.

In addition to new 
artwork, a new 
pedestrian bridge 
spans Teton Creek 
for trail users to 
cross the creek 
safely alongside 
Cemetery Road in Driggs. The bridge has been in the works 
for several years by the Teton Creek Corridor Project Partners 
and the City of Driggs, largely inspired by Teton Regional Land 
Trust’s former Executive Director, Joselin Matkins. Joselin be-
lieved deeply in the power of connecting communities to nature 
and was excited about the Teton Creek trail and a pedestrian 
bridge over Teton Creek. Joselin’s contributions to the Teton 
Creek Corridor collaborative helped ensure that this area of 
Teton Creek remained open for wildlife and for people. With 
profound honor, we will dedicate the bridge in memory of the 
late Joselin Matkins. The Teton Creek Corridor Project Partners, 
Teton Regional Land Trust, Teton Valley Trails and Pathways, 
Friends of the Teton River, and Valley Advocates for Responsi-
ble Development, along with several private donors, the Legacy 
Works Group, and the Joselin Matkins Enduring Spirit Fund 
helped to make this project happen.

Clen Atchley (1944–2024) and 
his wife Emma have been in-
strumental to the long-term 
success of Teton Regional Land 
Trust. In addition to being board 
members, Clen and Emma do-
nated two easements in Fremont 
County. Clen joined the Land 

Trust Board when the Fremont Heritage Land Trust and 
Teton Valley Land Trust merged to create Teton Regional 
Land Trust in 1997, and later served as board president. He 
also brought other farmers to the organization including 
current Board Member and former Board President, John 
Nedrow. “I have Clen to thank for introducing me to the 
Land Trust and starting me on the road to believing in the 
value of conservation,” John said. 
 
Clen and Emma are well respected seed potato farmers who 
have been recognized nationally for their successful busi-

THE LAND TRUST REMEMBERS CLEN ATCHLEY
An Agricultural Conservation Pioneer

ness, Flying A Ranch. He loved farming and was a long-
term thinker, whose keen intellect prompted him to be 
both innovative and practical in integrating new ideas into 
farming practices. Clen enjoyed the challenge of growing 
potatoes and enjoyed working with the many other families 
and people he met while doing business. For him, it was 
the honest relationships and friendships that were just as 
important as the crop.

Clen loved the landscape of the Ashton area and nothing 
delighted him more than watching the sunrises and sun-
sets on the mountains. He was always looking for ways 
to contribute to the wellbeing of the Ashton area and his 
neighbors, assisting with planting or harvesting in difficult 
weather, providing numerous scholarships for local stu-
dents, donating to numerous projects, and enjoying friend-
ships. Clen Atchley was truly an inspiration to us all for his 
love of this iconic landscape and for his commitment to 
agricultural conservation.

Derek No-Sun Brown’s elk sculpture 
in the Teton Geo Center
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We are pleased to announce our participation in the American 
Farmland Trust’s Land Transfer Navigator program. In the fall 
of 2023, Teton Regional Land Trust received a four-year grant 
from American Farmland Trust (AFT) to support our involve-
ment in the program. Land Transfer Navigators is a national 
program developed by AFT, with support from United States 
Department of Agriculture’s Natural Resources Conserva-
tion Service, to dramatically increase the transfer of farm and 
ranch land to a new generation of producers. The program cat-
alyzes practitioners from across the country to support equita-
ble farm and ranch transfers that work for both entering and 
exiting generations. 

Through a four-year program, AFT will provide training along 
with technical and financial assistance to support land trusts 
to serve as “Land Transfer Navigators,” while building an on-
line resource hub and FarmLink Finder to support farmers and 
ranchers across the nation.

In 2024, we will begin to develop materials and information 
about succession planning to share with landowners. Thank-
fully, the Land Trust is not expected to reinvent the wheel. 
Right now, landowners can take advantage of the resources 
made available by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture. 
As the Land Trust continues its efforts to conserve farmland 
with conservation easements, we are also looking at other 
ways to address the loss of farm and ranch lands in our service 
area. According to statistics shared by AFT, at least one-third 
of agricultural lands in the U.S. will be transferred within the 
next 20 years. This transfer of land is directly related to the 
rising average age of farmers and ranchers. As they retire and 
land ownership changes, the land the farmer previously stew-
arded is vulnerable to conversion away from agricultural uses. 
The rural communities in our service area depend on the via-
bility of agricultural lands. Our participation in this program is 
part of our continued commitment to serve the landowners and 
communities within our service area.

Farm Succession
PLANNING FOR THE FUTURE OF AGRICULTURAL LANDS

By Josh Holmes, Conservation Project Manager

In the Greater Yellowstone Region, the changes we have seen 
on our landscape are very real and very concerning. Farmers 
are feeling more and more pressure to sell their land to devel-
opment. Low density housing developments are replacing via-
ble agricultural land. The Land Trust acknowledges the strain 
and stress our communities are facing during this time of mon-
umental change. As we look ahead, we see that our farming 
families find themselves  in a sensitive moment of uncertainty 
about the future of their livelihood. We are hopeful that by par-
ticipating in the Land Transfer Navigators program, we will be 
able to help our farming families navigate some of the difficult 
decisions they face when planning ahead. Succession planning 
is an integral part of the effort to keep our working lands work-
ing. By planning ahead for the future of the family’s farm, they 
can feel secure that the agricultural heritage will continue on 
to the next generation of producers. 

If you are interested in learning more about farm succession, 
we encourage you to visit the Idaho Farm and Ranch Center 
at agri.idaho.gov/farmcenter to download a Farm and Ranch 
Transition Packet, take one of the online courses offered on 
that website, or contact Josh at josh@tetonlandtrust.org.

Little Pine Creek Succession Farm

Bowles Darby Creek Succession Farm
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ANNA NAYLOR, Development Associate

Welcome New Staff and Board Members 

Land conservation is near and dear to Sarah. She sees being on the board as an opportunity to 
make a positive and constructive contribution in support of the Land Trust’s mission “to conserve 
working farms and ranches, fish and wildlife habitat, and scenic open spaces in eastern Idaho 
for this and future generations.” Sarah has served as active board chair of the Big Hole River 
Foundation in southwest Montana. She likes that the area the Land Trust serves to conserve is 
focused, which hopefully makes educational opportunities a little easier with farmers, ranchers, 
and other landowners in the area. 

Q: What’s your favorite plant?
A: For me, there is nothing like the fresh, spicy smell of sagebrush especially in early winter…
and I love its pale green shade. Earth tones of the natural habitats surrounding us are truly divine!
 

SARAH ASHWORTH, Board Member

Mike is an experienced plant ecologist, whose work includes natural resource management 
and research in plant ecology, specifically the connection between the physical environment, 
disturbance, and animals. He believes the Land Trust’s role in private land protection is especially 
important because such lands are typically very productive and yet often degraded, making long 
term stewardship of existing easements difficult logistically but also so important.

Q: What’s your favorite place in your home? 
A: Wherever my wife Linda is.

MIKE MERIGLIANO, Board Member

Dr. Pease works as an emergency department physician in Salt Lake City, Utah, where he has been 
a partner in the same group for almost 30 years. David’s greatest passion is for the natural world. 
He spends much of his free time outdoors, trail running and climbing in the spring, summer, and 
fall, and backcountry and Nordic skiing in the winter. David loves the phrase “think globally, act 
locally” and feels that serving on the Land Trust board is a great way to “act locally.”

Q: What’s your favorite meal?
A: I enjoy a really good seafood paella. For me, it’s something I prepare for special occasions. I 
always serve it with homemade sourdough bread. It brings back great memories of unique places 
we have traveled to.

DAVID PEASE, Board Member

Niah grew up in Helena, 
Montana, and her passion 
for wildlife began at an early 
age. She graduated in 2014 
with a bachelor’s degree 
in Wildlife Biology from 
the University of Montana. 
Niah worked as a wildlife 
technician for the U.S. Forest 
Service on the Helena-Lewis 

and Clark National Forest and later on the Bridger-
Teton in Jackson, Wyoming. She expects to graduate 
in December 2024 with a master’s degree in Fish, 
Wildlife, and Conservation Biology from Colorado 
State University. 
 
Q: What do you wish you had more time for?
A: I always wish for more time backpacking in the 
warmer months. I also wish for more time reading at 
home, with my cats to warm my lap, especially on gray 
days.

NIAH PENNINGTON, Stewardship Associate
Anna was born and raised in 
Teton Valley, Idaho, where 
she grew up fly fishing, 
picking berries, camping, 
and hiking. She graduated 
with a BA in English with 
an emphasis in professional 
writing from the University of 
Idaho and an MA in Technical 
Communication from Boise 

State University. Inspired by the remarkable landscapes 
of Teton Valley and the impactful work of the Teton 
Regional Land Trust, Anna is excited to contribute her 
passion and experience to further the organization’s 
mission.

Q: How would you describe your family?
A: My family is vibrant and hilarious. My adventures 
with them as a kid, and even now as an adult, are the 
reason I am so passionate about protecting these vital 
spaces.
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7TH ANNUAL

Come stay overnight in Teton Valley!

September 18-21
TETON VALLEY, IDAHO

Enjoy crane tours, workshops, 
and Saturday Community 
Celebration. For more information 
on the week’s activities, please 
visit tetonlandtrust.org.

Jeff has been the Executive Director of the Museum of Idaho since January 2023, and on the 
museum staff since 2017. As an eastern Idaho native, he is highly involved in the Idaho Falls 
community, including serving on several other boards. In addition to the museum, Jeff also 
has a background in journalism, academia, and foreign affairs, having worked for the Central 
Intelligence Agency as a Political and Leadership Analyst and for Stanford University as a 
Program and Publication Coordinator. Jeff is a veteran communicator and storyteller who knows 
the Idaho Falls cultural, nonprofit, philanthropic, and business communities well.

Q: What’s your favorite river? 
A: The Snake River is my river. I love walking and biking along it here in Idaho Falls and the 
connection I feel with people from all backgrounds who take their time to walk it as well.
 

JEFF CARR, Board Member

Though Ron’s conservation roots lie in growing up on a small river in central Nebraska, his 
link to this area lies in a long, and enjoyable relationship with the Land Trust and its staff, as 
he currently has a conservation easement on his property. He has worked with the Land Trust 
for a long time and recognizes the extensive value of the work the organization has done and 
continues to do in land conservation. As a retired physician specializing in Neuroradiology, 
Dr. Miller enjoyed all facets of his occupation, but has always been interested in our natural 
environment, especially the interactions of water and land. 

Q: What inspires you? 
A: Hard-working individuals protecting the environment for our children and people that have 
devoted their lives to helping others.

RON MILLER, Board Member

Sponsored by:

Pattie & Earle Layser 
Memorial Trust
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IN A LANDSCAPE: Classical Music in the 
Wild™ will be coming to Teton Valley on 
Wednesday, July 24, from 4:30-8:30pm, on the 
beautifully conserved and restored 118-acre 
Teton River Headwaters property in Victor. The 
Land Trust is excited to be bringing this unique 
concert experience, with all new music from clas-
sical pianist, Hunter Noack, back again this year.

IN A LANDSCAPE is an outdoor concert series 
where America’s most stunning landscapes re-
place the traditional concert hall. “The strength 
of our organization is in our partnerships,” Hunt-
er said. “We work with state and national parks, 
land trusts, and other conservation groups, as well 
as businesses. By getting people into different 
landscapes, they can witness how landscape work 
is getting done, not just conserving land but using 
the land responsibly. Most of us are disconnected 
from natural landscapes; my hope is to connect 
people back to the natural world.”

Teton River Headwaters, owned by Tim and Mar-
got Watters, is home to multiple creeks and springs 
that come together to form the headwaters of the 
Teton River right past the property line, making it 
an ecologically important area for the health of the 
Teton River system and the wildlife, fish, and birds 
that rely on it. The Watters purchased the property 
in 2001 after spending time in Teton Valley fishing 
and recreating for years. “The property was sitting 
there forever on the market. We put in an offer, but 
another offer came in and was accepted right be-
fore ours. They wanted to develop it,” Tim said.

Tim and Margot offered to buy them out but they 
wanted significantly more than what they had just 
contracted for, so they went to the Land Trust for 
help. “It was Mike Whitfield who was able to fig-

ure out funding to bridge the gap between what we 
could offer and what they wanted. Since it was un-
der contract to be developed but we did not want 
to develop, the Land Trust helped with finding a 
solution,” explained Tim. That solution was a con-
servation easement.

Since putting the conservation easement on their 
land, the Watters have improved the wetland 
community by creating an open water feature for 
waterfowl and fencing to keep livestock out of 
the riparian areas. They have seen an increase in 
use of the wetlands by birds and other wildlife. 
Tim stated: “I really appreciate stewarding the 
land not only for our own enjoyment, but also for 
keeping it as ecologically productive as possible.”

Hunter Noack and the IN A LANDSCAPE crew 
first came to Teton Valley in 2021 at the invitation 
of the late Nancy Huntsman, whose family owns 
and stewards Fox Creek Ranch, where the first IN 
A LANDSCAPE concert was held. 

“I am excited to return this summer to celebrate 
yet another landscape in this valley that has in-
spired artists for millennia, from the traditional 
poetry and songs of Shoshone-Bannock people to 
the paintings of Thomas Moran, which inspired 
congress to create America’s first National Park,” 
Hunter said.

We hope you secured your tickets to IN A LAND-
SCAPE and will be joining us on July 24 to enjoy 
the concert, conservation tour of the Teton River 
Headwaters property before the show, and silent 
auction and bucket raffle to support our conser-
vation work in eastern Idaho, while having the 
opportunity to catch up with fellow Land Trust 
members. 

IN A LANDSCAPE: Classical Music in the Wild 
RETURNS TO TETON RIVER HEADWATERS

By Mandy Crane, Outreach and Events Coordinator 

Moose Level $2,500

Liberty Wealth Advisors
Pamela and Roger Mayes
 
Elk Level $1,000

Anonymous
Sue Rope
Targhee Village Golf 	
	 Course
Tim and Margot Watters
 
Mule Deer Level $500

Annette and Jeff White
Arantza Zabala and 
	 Jim Simonds
Dragonfly Lane
Flying S Title & Escrow
Frank and 
	 Maryann Russo
Frontier Credit Union
Granite Creek Valuation
Harmony Design & 	
	 Engineering
Hilary and 
	 Carlos Ordoñez
Park and Sharon Price
Paul Merrill
Tim and Wendy Brockish
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Bill, Joanne, and 
	 Jason Shiebler

IN A 
LANDSCAPE
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A Message from our Board President 

As I begin my term as President of the Board of Directors of Teton Regional Land Trust, 
I want to thank our Land Trust members for their support of our mission—to conserve 
working farms and ranches, fish and wildlife habitat, and scenic open spaces in eastern 
Idaho for this and future generations. The Land Trust would not be here today without 
your generous contributions for the last 34 years. Your continuous and unwavering sup-
port remains the life blood of our organization.

I also want to acknowledge those who preceded me as president, particularly for the last 
three years. Arantza Zabala, who served as board president for the last two years, and John 
Nedrow, who served as board president before her, saw the Land Trust through the most 
tumultuous period of uncertainty. Under their leadership—with the hard work of the staff 
leadership, and your support—the Land Trust has come out stronger and even more reso-
lute to protect eastern Idaho’s most precious private lands.  

Since Kim Trotter joined us as executive director in September 2022, we completed our 
Legacy of Land capital campaign, celebrated our 100th conservation project in Teton 
County, completed a strategic and business plan, improved benefits for the staff, and in-
creased board effectiveness. In a short time, we have moved from uncertainty to a clear 
and promising future. 

We have a strong, active board; a talented, dedicated staff; and the steadfast support of 
our Land Trust members, which puts us in the right place at the right time to pursue our 
mission and vision. I look forward to the challenge and hope you join me in safeguarding 
this unique and irreplaceable landscape.

Thank you,

Bill Rogers
Board President
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PASTBOARDMEMBERS
Lonnie Allen, Mike Allen, Robin Anderson, Dennis Aslett, Clen Atchley, Emma Atchley, Lynn Bagley, Richard Beesley, 
Don Betts, Jan Betts, David Breckenridge, Kane Brightman, Tim Brockish, Jaydell Buxton, Jeanne Marie Callahan, Dr. 
James Cecil, Janet Conway, Jean Crabtree, Ron Cordes, Liz Davy, Harold Dunn, Ken Dunn, Frank Felton, Lou Gaylord, 
Dan Gerber, Jamie Greene, Gary Grigg, Ed Hill, Tom Hill, Phyllis Hockett, Tim Hopkins, Beach Huntsman, Nancy 
Huntsman, Glenn Janss, Wes Keller, Jeff Klausmann, Amy Lientz, Matt MacMillan, Debbie McGregor, Martin McLellan, 
Lew Mithun, Connie Mohr, Heidi Nelson, Brett Novik, Laura Pickard, Jon Prahasto, Jerry Reese, David Reinke, Timothy 
Reynolds, Chuck Rice, Dave Richardson, Ron Rope, Frank Russo, Dave Rydalch, Bonnie Self, Gene Sewell, David Shipman, 
Rick Sitts, Steve Smart, Catherine Smith, Gloria Smith, Susan Steinman, Neal Stelting, Sue Talbot, Albert Tilt, Ned Twining, 
John Van Orman, Glenn Vitucci, Michael Whitfield, Meredith Wilson, Delbert Winterfeld, and David Work.
   

TETON REGIONAL LAND TRUST
1520 SOUTH 500 WEST
PO BOX 247
DRIGGS, ID 83422

208.354.8939 | TETONLANDTRUST.ORG

SIGN UP FOR OUR EMAIL NEWSLETTER ON OUR WEBSITE. 

Teton Regional Land Trust has been accredited by the Land Trust Alliance, meeting national standards for excellence, upholding 
the public trust, and ensuring that conservation efforts are permanent.

A copy of the latest Financial Report and Registration filed by this organization may be obtained by contacting us at: PO Box 247, Driggs, ID 83422; (208) 354-8939 
Teton Regional Land Trust is a nonprofit, tax-exempt charitable organization under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. Donations are tax-deductible as allowed by law.

Mandy Crane
OUTREACH & EVENTS 
COORDINATOR

Nicole Cyr
STEWARDSHIP ASSOCIATE

Christine Ford
OPERATIONS MANAGER 

Jeske Gräve
DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

STAFF LIST

Bill Rogers, President
Retired Chemist/Chemical Engineer  
Idaho Falls & Teton Valley, ID

Karen Rice, Vice President
Retired BLM Associate District Manager
Idaho Falls, ID

Bill Graham, Treasurer, Past President
Entrepreneur | Kenilworth, IL
& Teton Valley, ID

Ned Corkran, Secretary
Former Outdoor Educator | Driggs, ID

Sarah Ashworth
Retired Business Owner | Wise River, MT

William “Brad” Bradley
Retired IT Company Co-Founder & Senior 
Executive | Overland Park, KS

Jeff Carr
Museum of Idaho Executive Director
Idaho Falls, ID

Sandy Schultz Hessler
Jungian Psychologist / Leadership Coach
Victor, ID
 
Bob Lugar
Financial Advisor | Rigby, ID

Mike Merigliano
Plant Ecologist | Driggs, ID

Paul Merrill 
Financial Advisor | Victor, ID

Ron Miller
Retired Physician | Swan Valley, ID 

Bruce J. Mincher 
Retired Scientist | Idaho Falls, ID

John Nedrow, Past President
Farmer | Ashton, ID 

David Pease
Emergency Department Physician
Salt Lake City, UT and Teton Valley, ID

Arantza Zabala, Past President
Retired INL Human Resources Manager
Victor, ID

BOARDEMERITUS 
Susan Lykes
Linda Merigliano 
Dean Scofield

If you are interested in joining our 
dynamic board, please email 
kimt@tetonlandtrust.org

PLEASE REMEMBER US IN YOUR TIN CUP GIVING THIS YEAR.
To give, go to tincupchallenge.org between June 14 and July 26 and 
select Teton Regional Land Trust as your donation recipient.

Your support through Tin Cup will ensure we can continue to 
protect the most vulnerable and irreplaceable habitats in Teton 
Valley. Last year, we proudly celebrated our 100th conservation 
project in Teton County, located at Darby Creek Farm. Thanks to 
you, we are able to work with passionate landowners to conserve 
the lands that the people and wildlife need in order to thrive.

Since 1990, you have helped conserve nearly 13,000 acres in 
Teton County, of which 29 miles is along the Teton River. Thank 
you for making such a profound impact on this landscape not 
only today but for generations to come! 

Renee Hiebert
CONSERVATION PROJECT MANAGER

Josh Holmes
CONSERVATION PROJECT MANAGER

Kimberly Holmes
STEWARDSHIP DIRECTOR

Anna Naylor
DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATE

Niah Pennington
STEWARDSHIP ASSOCIATE

Kristy Smith
STEWARDSHIP ASSOCIATE

Tamara Sperber
CONSERVATION DIRECTOR

Kim Trotter
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR


